
South Dakota Housing for the Homeless Consortium – SD-500 CoC 
 

2021 CoC NOFA Solicitation of New Agencies & New Projects 
 
 
 
The South Dakota Housing for the Homeless Consortium (SDHHC) is soliciting applications 
from new agencies and those currently receiving Continuum of Care funding interested in 
providing new innovative housing opportunities designed to successfully resolve homelessness 
experiences for individuals and families. Applicants interested in developing new projects 
providing Permanent Supportive Housing, Rapid Re-Housing, or Combined Transitional 
Housing – Rapid Rehousing should contact SDHHC and make plans to complete the pre-
application for the 2021 Continuum of Care Competition. The pre-application process helps to 
determine the feasibility of new project proposals. The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021 
allows Indian Tribes and Tribally Designated Housing Entities to be eligible entities or 
subrecipients of the CoC Program. Applicants that are new to CoC funding are encouraged and 
invited to consider and complete the application processes.  
 
Funding will come from the US Department of Housing and Urban Development, Office of 
Community Planning and Development’s Continuum of Care Program - 
https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/coc/. Funds may be used for new construction, 
rehabilitation, supportive services, operating and leasing, and rental assistance. The 2021 
funding may include bonus funding targeted to providing housing and services to survivors of 
domestic violence, dating violence, and stalking, as well as, CoC bonus funding opportunity. 
Funding is allocated by competitive processes and may be obtained for new projects from either 
reallocation of existing projects or bonus opportunities. Potential applicants should review the 
Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for FY 2021 Continuum of Care Competition.   
 
More information regarding this funding opportunity and eligible projects can found on the HUD 
Exchange website listed above and within the 2021 pre-application form. Application items will 
also be posted at www.housingforthehomeless.org under banners Public Awareness – CoC 
Consolidated Application. The CoC Competition Timeline explains important deadlines for all 
applicants both new and renewal to consider carefully during the application planning.  
 
All interested applicants are highly encouraged to begin processes immediately and to contact 
Davis Schofield (davis@sdhda.org / 605.773.3181) to discuss new applications. New project 
pre-application deadline is 5 p.m. (CDT), Monday, September 20, 2021. Pre-Applications are for 
new proposed projects only and can be submitted via e-mail to: davis@sdhda.org, fax to 
605.773.5154 (Attn: Davis Schofield), or mail to Davis Schofield, South Dakota Housing 
Development Authority, PO Box 1237, Pierre, SD 57501. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Davis Schofield 
Continuum of Care Administrator 
South Dakota Housing Development Authority 
P.O. Box 1237 
Pierre, SD 57501 
p. 605-773-3445 f. 605-773-5154 
davis@sdhda.org 
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